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Child Welfare Policy Manual

Questions & Answers

8.2A.2  TITLE IV-E, Adoption Assistance Program, Agreements, Means test

1. Question: May a title IV-E agency employ a means test when negotiating adoption
assistance agreements?

Answer: The use of a means test is prohibited in the process of selecting a suitable adoptive
family, or in negotiating an adoption assistance agreement, including the amount of the
adoption assistance payment. Once a child has been determined eligible under section 473
of the Act, adoptive parents cannot be rejected for adoption assistance or have payments
reduced without their agreement because of their income or other resources. In addition, the
title IV-E agency cannot arbitrarily reject a request for an increase in the amount of subsidy
(up to the amount the child would have received in foster care) in cases where the adoptive
parents make life choices such as resigning one's job to stay at home with the adopted child
or to return to school. Adoptive parents can request a fair hearing if the title IV-E agency
rejects such requests.

The circumstances of the adopting parents must be considered together with the needs of
the child when negotiating the adoption assistance agreement. Consideration of the
circumstances of the adopting parents has been interpreted by the Department to pertain to
the adopting family's capacity to incorporate the child into their household in relation to their
lifestyle, standard of living and future plans, as well as their overall capacity to meet the
immediate and future needs (including educational) of the child. This means considering the
overall ability of the family to incorporate an individual child into their household. Families
with the same incomes or in similar circumstances will not necessarily agree on identical
types or amounts of assistance. The uniqueness of each child/family situation may result in
different amounts of payment.
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